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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2017-616
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: September 18, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: September 21, 2017
Type of Action: Funds transfer
Bill Summary: The bill transfers $299,398.90 from the collective bargaining contingency within the General Fund – GSD to subfunds not covered by the quarterly financial summary that are expected to be in a negative cash position by year’s end because of the payment of the one-time lump sum bonuses to employees earlier in the fiscal year.
NOTE: see companion bill 2017-615.

Background Information: As part of the pension reform legislation enacted in 2016 and subsequent collective bargaining process, each City employee received a 1-time bonus of 3% of salary in May of 2017, the funding for which was budgeted in the FY16-17 budget ordinance in a collective bargaining contingency account. The departments paid the bonuses out of their normal budgets using available funds without this contingency fund being distributed for that purpose at the time. The contingency fund is now being disbursed to the departmental and non-departmental budgetary subfunds  not covered by the quarterly budget summary report that are projected to end the year in a negative cash position because of the payment of these one-time bonuses.  The contingency fund originally was budgeted at $2,983,675; $1,996,131.52 was added via Ordinance 2017-187-E from risk management excess retained earnings, $207,500 was appropriated to the Jacksonville Housing Authority for payment of the 3% bonus to that authority’s employees, and $1,467,289 was appropriated to the opioid epidemic pilot program via Ordinance 2017-426-E, leaving a current balance of $3,305,017.52 in the contingency account. This bill transfers funding from that contingency account to subfunds outside of the quarterly financial review that are projected to end the fiscal year with a negative cash balance, based on projections as of the end of the fiscal third quarter on June 30, 2017.
Policy Impact Area: Distribution of collective bargaining contingency fund
Fiscal Impact: The bill transfers a total of $299,398.90 to cover departmental and non-departmental projected year-end cash deficits due to the payment of one-time salary bonuses. This appropriation would leave $3,005,618.62 in the collective bargaining contingency account. Pending Ordinance 2017-615 would appropriate an additional $2,538,437.77, leaving $467,180.85.
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